
                DeLand Naval Air Station Museum, DeLand, Florida         MARCH 2016 

                                                   



 
  

The DeLand Naval Air Station members are        
saddened to hear of the passing of Captain Charles 
“Chuck” Downey.  As a volunteer at the museum, 
Captain Chuck shared his amazing military          
experiences with other Veterans and visitors to the 
museum.  He was also a great mentor to our young 
high school and college student volunteers who 
are seeking a career in aviation.  He was a        
dedicated promoter of the DNASM and also looked 
forward to attending our Big Band Hangar Dance 
each year, celebrating with his family and friends. 
 
Born in Bridgeport, CT on Aug. 2, 1924, Chuck 
graduated from high school in 1942, enlisted in the 

Navy, earned his carrier qualification on the     
Wolverine in Lake Michigan, and served as  a    dive 
bomber pilot on the Ticonderoga and the          
Hancock.  Chuck was awarded the Distinguished 
Flying Cross and the Air Medal for his WWII        
actions. The youngest Naval aviator in WWII, he 
received his wings 17 days before his 19th                
birthday.  President George H.W. Bush, a WWII 
TBM Avenger Torpedo Bomber pilot, who had     
previously claimed this honor, gracefully                    
acknowledged this distinction belonged to         
Downey and met with him in 2014. Captain 
Downey lived through 17 bombing missions, two 
kamikaze attacks and the sight of several friends 
being shot down by the enemy. 

After WWII, Chuck remained in the Naval Reserve, 
becoming the youngest man promoted to the rank 
of Captain, and retiring in 1975.  During his        
lifetime, he flew over forty different types of 
planes. He continued to fly his Meyers  bi-plane  
until the age of 89. He began spending winters in 
DeLand, Florida in 2008 and permanently relocated  
in 2015.  In February 2016, he received the Naval  

Order Lifetime Achievement Award for his many 
years of inspiring leadership and dedication.  
  
Captain Chuck Downey will be greatly missed but 
his many contributions and great  legacy will  be  
remembered for generations. 

Captain Chuck Downey 
WWII Youngest Naval Aviator 

2014 Meeting with President 
George H.W. Bush and  

Mrs. Barbara Bush 
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DNASM Student Volunteers from 

Embry Riddle  Aeronautical University 
Students “Riddle Redeemers Club” 

with the family of Captain Downey at  
a Celebration Toast held in Captain 

Chuck Downey’s honor. 



 
  The DeLand Naval Air Station Museum hosted a thank-you lunch for the volunteers who 

h a v e  a s s i s t e d  d u r i n g  t h e  l a s t  y e a r  w i t h  t h e  O s t e e n          
WWII SBD-5 plane crash site.  The search led to the identification of WWII Navy Pilot 
Ensign William T. Bellmire of Delta, Colorado.  Over 125 volunteers came together at 
the museum, including Rodney Thomas of Osteen, The Central Florida Metal Detecting 
Club members, The K-9 Search and Rescue of Orange City team and many other        
volunteers who worked many hours on the project.   Appreciation plaques from DNASM 
were presented,  and we enjoyed visiting with everyone.  Our Jenny replica aircraft and      
Korean Mash Helicopter “flew” out of the Ronald Herman Restoration Hangar for the 
day to greet our guests.  We enjoyed seeing the search dogs practice and watching the 
metal detectors in action.  A few good finds were discovered. 

PAGE 3 MARCH,  2016  NAVAL AIR STATION MU SEUM,  DELAND,  FLORIDA 

A SPECIAL THANKS TO RODNEY THOMAS, WHO      

DISCOVERED THE CRASH SITE IN OSTEEN, FOR HIS            
ON-GOING DEDICATION AND WORK AT THE SITE. 

OUR GUESTS LINED UP FOR LUNCH 

UNDER THE TREES AND VISITED 
WITH EVERYONE.     AFTER LUNCH 

THEY TOURED THE MUSEUM TO 
V I E W  T H E  M I L I T A R Y               

MEMORABILIA AND  CHECKED ON 

THE PROGRESS OF THE CURRENT 
RESTORATON PROJECTS.  THE K-9 

HANDLERS WERE ABLE TO      
PRACTICE WITH THEIR DOGS AND 

THE METAL DETECTORS TOOK THE 
OPPORTUNITY TO SEARCH FOR   

ARTIFACTS IN THE AREA. 

ALAN JAMES, GLORIA HOWARD AND RODNEY THOMAS ACCEPT PLAQUES 
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  

While searching in the area, one of the Central 
Florida Metal Detector Club members            
discovered buried pieces of a landing gear  
control from the cockpit of an SBD-5 Dauntless 
Dive Bomber that was used for training at NAS 
DeLand  during WWII, 1942-1946. 

The Grumman TBF Avenger torpedo on display 
served as “extra seating” for the event.  Harold 
Bradeen   explains the history of the torpedo. 

www.thecfmdc.com  

     www.k9sroc.com Thanks to Joe Storz, (left) for    
being the BBQ master.  K-9 
Search & Rescue dogs visit with 
youth (center & right) 

Our Korean Era MASH Helicopter and 
Jenny Replica roll out of the hangar to 
greet our visitors.   
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Greg Gerard and volunteers, including Embry- 
Riddle Students, finalize the  Grumman TBF 
Avenger’s 2nd wing and prepare it for paint. 

Volunteer Walter Barry tests a pilot seat for the 
cockpit of the TBF Avenger that he custom built. 

The PTF-3 Restoration Crew continues to prep the boat and    
begin painting the hull.  Wood is prepared for the cribbing    
support upgrades.  Greg, Steve, Bill and Don make a great team. 
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DeLand Naval Air Station  - WWII History 

DeLandings Newsletter Articles From The Past….1944 
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English Word              Navaho Word             Meaning 

Corps                           Din-neh-ih         Clan 

Switchboard           Ya-ih-e-tih-ih              Central 

Dive Bomber                 Gini                             Chicken Hawk 

Torpedo Plane               Tas-chizzie                  Swallow 

Observation Plane          Me-as-jah                   Owl 

Fighter plane                  Da-he-tih-hi                Humming Bird 

Bomber                          Jay-sho                        Buzzard 

Alaska                            Beh-hga                      With-Winter 

America                         Ne-he-Mah                  Our Mother 

Australia                        Cha-yes-desi               Rolled Hat 

Following its disastrous surprise attack on Pearl Harbor, The United States was in serious trouble 
as Japan held the upper hand in the Pacific.  Japanese soldiers, wearing the rings of American    
colleges and high schools, could speak English fluently. Educated in the U.S., these men routinely 
intercepted, and decoded, American military messages. The U.S. needed what has always eluded a 
country at war: an unbreakable code.  The Code Talkers unit was formed in 1942 when the U.S.    
Marine Corps recruited 29 young,  Navajo-speaking men to help develop a code to share messages 
in WWII.   Because many of the youths lacked birth certificates, recruits as young as 15 enlisted. For 
many, the military offered a first look at the world beyond the reservation. The irony of the situation 
was that some of the Code Talkers were born in a country that didn’t recognize them as citizens. For 
the next few years several more divisions of Navajo code talkers would follow into such battlefields 
as Iwo Jima, The Guadalcanal, Guam and many more.  According to the Central Intelligence Agency, 
Germany and Japan had sent students to the U.S. to study Native languages after World War I, but 
learning of the complexities of the Navajo languages, the military opted to use Navajo enlistees.  
These codes used by the Navajo code talkers, which included word substitutions for wartime       
vehicles and other war-oriented implements, are the only code in wartime history, never to have 
been   broken. The Code Talkers were the first to advocate for preservation of the language, known 
in Navajo as Diné Bizaad. The code originated as about 200 terms, but grew to about 600 terms by 
the end of the war. With the code, Marines could communicate in 20 seconds what took coding    
machines 30 minutes to do. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Of the more than 430 Navajo men who helped generate an unbreakable code during World War II, 
fewer than 20 remain in 2015.  The ranks of the Navajo Code Talkers, known for their role in helping 
the Allied Forces triumph over the enemy 70 years ago, are dwindling. But America’s gratitude is 
not, U.S. Sen. John McCain told an audience of hundreds of people gathered in  Window Rock,    
Arizona in 2015.  “The history of WWII is inextricably tied to these great men,” McCain said. “Some 
military experts even speculate that the war may have turned out differently had it not been for their 
heroics.”  The Code Talkers were called “living legends” who altered the course of world history.  
Visit the Code Talker facebook at www.facebook.com/Our.Navajo.Code.Talkers/ 

NAVAJO CODE TALKER D AY—ARIZONA 1942 YOUNG NAVAJO CODE TALKERS WWII  

 A monument to the Code    

Talkers (left)  is located 

at Window Rock, Arizona.  

 
“Were it not for the Navajos, 

the Marines would never 
have taken Iwo Jima! 

”Major Howard M. Conner 

WWII HISTORY 

http://www.defenselink.mil/specials/nativeamerican01/images/lflage.gif
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2016 DNASM   

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 
Harold Bradeen, President 

Greg Makris, Vice President 

Al Schweizer, Secretary 
El Pegram, Treasurer 

 

Walter Barry, Board Member 
Nancy Clark, Board Member 

Dennis Dickerson, Board Member 
Greg Gerard, Board Member &  

Restoration Chair 

Dr. Harry Price, Board Member &  
Video Chair 

Don Rowley, Board Member 
Mike Schendel , Board Member 

Nancy Schweizer, Board Member 

Gene Storz, Board Member 
 

 

 

WATER: 

We need on-going supplies of bottled   

water to keep our Veterans and            

Volunteers hydrated while working 

on restoration projects.   A supply in 

any quantity will be greatly           

appreciated. 

YARD SALE: (See Attached Flyer) 

Donated items needed for yard sale on 

March 25 and March 26, 2016. 

SPONSORS: 

We have started planning the 25th      

Annual Big Band Hangar Dance and 

need sponsors, raffle and door prizes for 

the event.  We also need wicker or wire 

baskets in good condition. 

If you can assist, please contact Scott 

Storz, Promotions Chair (386) 822-2809 

for more information.   

 A SPECIAL THANKS 

TO THE 

 CITY OF DeLAND   

 
WE  APPRECIATE THEIR 

ON-GOING SUPPORT OF 

THE DeLAND NAVAL AIR 

STATION MUSEUM      

 A note From the president….. 

We were honored to know Captain Chuck Downey 
and will always remember his willingness to          
volunteer at the museum.  He served as a tour guide 
and mentor to students, sharing his many                
experiences and aviation knowledge.  He will be 
greatly missed....but not forgotten.   

We had an unexpected visit from Ray Wakefield    
visiting from Adrian, Michigan.  He  advised that he 
was stationed at the DeLand Naval Air Station in 
1943 during WWII with the rank of Aviation          
Mechanic 3rd Class.  He placed his information in our 
DNAS Veteran log book and was very pleased to 
know that the DNAS Museum exists.   We wish       
another one of our DNAS WWII Veterans, Jack 
Fortes, a Happy Birthday this month.  

If you have “treasures” to donate for our annual yard 
sale fundraiser on March 25th & 26th, 2016 call Scott  
at (386) 822-2809 or the office (386) 738-4149. 

Join DNASM or renew your membership  even if you 
are unable to actively participate.  We are an all    
volunteer museum and rely on public support.         
       Harold Bradeen, DNASM President  

             “IN MEMORY OF ALL WHO SERVED” 

Club President Julio Cesar      
Magallon from Embry-Riddle 
Aeronautical University “Riddle 
Redeemer Club” present flowers 
to the family of Captain  
Downey. Other members       
representing DNASM include 
Mike, Joe, Eric and club founder 
and Past President Isaiah     
Carlton (right end).   Captain 
Chuck was as proud of these 
fine young men and women as 
we are at DNASM.   They        
represent our  future. 

Captain Chuck Downey 
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 ____(I can’t actively participate but join as a supporting member)  
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DeLand Naval Air Station Museum, Inc. 
910 Biscayne Boulevard 

DeLand, FL  32724 

Phone:  386-738-4149 
 

www.delandnavalairmuseum.org 

JOIN US ON FACEBOOK!! 
 

Hours of Operation: 12 Noon—4 p.m. 

Wednesday through Sunday 

Call to Schedule Group Tours for Adult & 

Youth Groups 

 

JOIN TODAY OR DONATE  
(DONATE WITH CREDIT CARD ON WEBSITE)

 

 

 

 

     SPONSORS  & COMMUNITY PARTNERS  

Our All Volunteer Museum Is Supported 100% By  

   Public Donations and In-Kind Services 

                        “In Memory of All Who Served” 

Thomas C. Ryan Honoring  Commander Thomas J. & Mary Ryan 


